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 Term 1 Issue 1, 2019 

Dear Parents, Carers, Staff and extended community, please join me in 
thanking our Principal Panel convened by our Director Jan Green for 
their service to our school.  The successful candidate and incoming 
Principal is Jo-Anne Gardiner, currently substantive Principal at Sir Eric 
Woodward School.  Miss Gardiner will commence duty in Week 3 of 
Term 2. 
 
Parents, and Carers we would like to thank you for your patience with 
changes in classes and changes with staff as we seek to maintain a safe 
learning environment for all students.  By the end of the term we 
expect a whole new class to be enrolled, which might mean more 
changes, however we will do our utmost to minimise changes.  Where 
changes have occurred we strive to inform parents as soon as trial 
periods are finalised and all risks have been addressed.  

 
We would like to thank our P&C for the donation towards the painting 
in the demountable eating area.  I would like to thank Pauline 
(President of our P&C) and her husband Simon Lunn for their 
availability over a couple of weekends and supporting me in finding 
the correct ladders for the artist.  During the period that the artist was 
at our school, Pauline and I agreed to ask the artist to paint another 
mural in the bike track.  We are making a formal request for additional 
financial support for the murals, from both our P&C and Citizens 
Committee.  The artist being from Northern NSW would have had 
significant difficulty in returning to finish the second mural.  Our 
Director Jan Green, after seeing the murals gave her support to the 
installation of rotating pods in that area, adding another calming 
element to our SPA (Self-regulating Playground Area). 
 
On that same weekend our 4 new teachers, Mr Christensen, Mrs Ngo, 
Miss Finn, Mr Prasad, along with Mrs De-Bourbon and Learning 
Support Officers, Ms Whatarau and Miss Bitz joined 18 teachers from 
other Special Schools in a TEACCH workshop, hosted by BGS.  We 
would like to thank them for the dedication in giving up their Saturday 
to learn about TEACCH to better support our students.   
 
In week 4, we made a vital investment in professional learning in which 
3 of our new teachers, Mr Christensen, Mrs Ngo and Miss Finn P 
attended a 2 day Picture Exchange Communication System (PECS) 
training.  Their training followed in-class consultations with PECS 
trainer, Komala Kymes.  

Our new students desks, purchased to support 
our TEACCH implementation across classes has 
been a great hit.  It is providing our students 
with the privacy to independently engage in 
learning tasks aligned with their work systems. 

 
Our assistive technology class (with a focus on 
eye gaze and switch work technology), formed 
this year, headed by Mrs Kell, is proving to be 
an outstanding tool for students who otherwise 
have very few opportunities to independently 
engage in digital learning opportunities.  Keep 
up the great work Class Deer. 
 
Sincerely 
Mrs Hamilton (Acting Principal) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

       

 
 

School vision: Connecting communities to enhance the development of students’ living and social skills 
through innovative practice.  

Empowering students to become independent successful lifelong learners. 
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PART DAY EXEMPTIONS 
Parents/Carers: 
Please note that all part day exemptions (late arrivals and early departures) for any reason (including 
therapy and regular appointments) will require a letter to be provided to the Principal. The exemption 
paperwork needs to include learning outcomes that will support the reason for the exemption. This 
paperwork will then be submitted to our Director to review and advice of the outcome. An exemption 
can only be provided for 5 weeks and must be reapplied for once the exemption has lapsed. 
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     Bear Class  

Bear class have been keeping healthy 
and active by participating in a sports 
activity every day.  On Fridays we go 
bike riding - students are learning to 
stay safe by wearing their helmets and 
staying on the pathway.   
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     Chipmunk class  
 

Chipmunk class have settled in well in the new classroom with their new peers. 
We have been focusing on our social skills and sharing through constructive activities and games. 
I am having a great time learning about the interests of the students and using that for activities to 

engage them both inside and outside the classroom. 
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Magpie Class 
 
Magpie Class has had a good start to the year, we have welcomed Mordecai into our school, and have also 
welcomed Dean back with open arms. 
Our high school boys have settled extremely well, with lots of laughter and joy.  
The boys have worked hard and are getting into a well-developed routine.  
We look forward to getting our swimming program up and running and beginning our community access program 
in the coming weeks. 
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MEERKAT 
 
 
Welcome to 2019. It is a very exciting time in Meerkat. Our students are Tung, Johnny, Mazen, Taner, Serena 
and Petina. We are getting to know each other and having a lot of laughs along the way. We will be learning a 
lot about our Aboriginal culture through our language, art and history subjects. In food technology, we will be 
learning all about dairy products. Our first recipe was a huge success…cheese muffins. We are starting our 
community access and work experience programs already. As a senior class, we worked very hard together to 
tidy up our library area. In Week 3, we were the first class to perform at the assembly - A Chinese New Year 
presentation. Which Chinese animal were you born under? 
 
 

   

   
 

   
 
 
  



 

 

BRODERICK GILLAWARNA SCHOOL TERM 4  ISSUE 1 

PUBLIC SCHOOLS NSW – ULTIMO NETWORK  WWW.SCHOOLS.NSW.EDU.AU 13 
 

 

Macaw Class 
 
During the first 3 weeks of school, the students of the Macaw class have engaged in a range of highly 
motivating, engaging and educational activities personalised to suit the needs of each student. We used 
marshmallows and pasta sticks to make 2D objects such as squares, diamonds and triangles. Students were so 
engaged in this activity that they decided to make 3D objects such as a house and a car. An was so fascinated 
by the concept that we can see and make 2D objects in everyday life, he is pictured reflecting on his 
marshmallow square. We also got busy with our numbers when we arranged a number block from zero to one 
hundred. Sam and Damian can be seen doing a triumphant dance when they have completed their numbers 
to form a colourful number line. Samir is proudly showing off his favourite numbers whilst working with the 
teacher. The students of the Macaw class enjoyed immersing their hands in our "gloop" activity.  We mixed 
cornflour and water to form a solid and liquid. Adrian and Ahmed enjoyed mixing the gloop but 
were surprised when it turned into a solid when he picked it up! Please keep watching our space to see what 
else we are up to.  
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